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FUSSELL WADMAN LTD 
SALES and SERVICE - Accident REPAIRS

SELF DRIVE HIRE - MOT TESTING
PEUGEOT EXPRESS FIT for

TYRES - BATTERIES - EXHAUSTS
Free Collection and Delivery

Hopton Industrial Estate, London Rd., Devizes SN10 2EU
tel 01380 731970 - Fax 01380 731971 - email fussell_wadman@dealers.peugeot.co.uk

Lavington Beauty
Holistic & Beauty Treatments including

Gelish,Eyelash Extensions, Sports Massage  
Pamper Packages from only £40.  (includes 
manicure, pedicure aromatherapy massage) 

Phone: 07771 611595 for 
further details!

Email: simone@lavingtonbeauty.co.uk
Web: www.lavingtonbeauty.co.uk

Vehicles .
Easterton

 ltd

ATA Automotive Technician Accreditation
Master Technician  AT 1803087958

Independent BMW, Mercedes, VW, Audi and Skoda 
Specialists at less than 1/2 dealer prices. 

All Makes Mot’s & Servicing.
Award Winning Knowledge Of Modern Motor Vehicles

Champion Bright Spark 2006 - 2nd
Auto Trade Technician 1999 - Winner

John Kyte, Director
Unit 1 Hillcroft Farm, 
5 Easterton Sands, 
Devizes, Wiltshire, SN10 4PY
Call: 01380 812192  or  01380 816436
www.eastertonvehicles.com

9 St Johns Street, Devizes
Open Tuesday to Saturday
Senior Citizens Discounts

Fully Qualified Stylists using 
the full range of TIGI productsHeads

on
High

Call Sarah on 01380 699288
e-mail: headsonhigh@live.co.uk

“Capture the Moment”

With Local Photographer 
Nicki Douglas-Lee

For portraits, Special Events & 
Corporate Commissions.

07808 323987 / 01380 812488
Or visit www.photographybyndl.co.uk 

 THE OLD STITCHING POST                                        
              

West Lavington Clothing 
Repairs & Alterations

Tel: 07891 159892

C·A·N·F·I·E·L·D
DECORATING SERVICES

Professional Decorator
Over 20 Years experience

Internal / External - Free Estimates
Contact Trevor Canfield on

01380 722409 / 07977510227
info@canfielddecorating.co.uk 

Welding - Steelwork
Building Maintenance, 

Guttering, Painting, Decorating
General repairs

42 Garston, Great Cheverell 
(01380 818360) 07940 406195

J. W. Orchard

Andrew Underwood
Chimney Sweep of Melksham

Phone 01225 706447
Mobile 07889 771 505

●Rebuilding Chimney Stacks●
●Repointing Chimneys●
●Fitting Pots and Cowls●

HELIUM FILLED PARTY
BALLOONS FOR ALL

OCCASIONS

EVERY SORT OF CELEBRATION DECORATED:
ALSO SUPPLIERS OF BALLOON IN A BOX

Call Caroline 01380 722579
(mobile 07979692533)

www.partyballonsforall.co.uk

EXTEND
Lynne Rayner MCSP, 

Chartered Physiotherapist and EXTEND teacher. 
01380 812881 email:lynne@movement4you.com

MOVEMENT TO MUSIC EXERCISE CLASSES
New members always welcome, come and have fun

Weekly on Thursdays in the Giles Room
West Lavington Village Hall

Active classes for sixties plus 
10am -11.00am

RICHARD HALE
GENERAL GARDEN MAINTENANCE

GRASS CUTTING
WEED KILLING

HEDGE TRIMMING
FENCE MENDING ETC

Telephone 01380 812225

The Bridge Inn
West Lavington

Excellent homemade, locally sourced, 

British food served 
Tuesday-Saturday 12-2.30, 6.30-9.00, 

Sunday 12 - 2.30
(OPEN ON SUNDAYS EVENINGS AND MONDAYS FROM EASTER)

Delicious a la carte menu: Tuesday – Friday
Set menu also available:  2 courses £13.50, 3 courses £16.00

 01380 813213 
www.the-bridge-inn.co.uk

Black and White Conservation
Architectural Stone Masonry
Heritage Conservation Repairs to stone, 

brickwork, masonry in lime mortar

and traditional materials by qualified stone mason
Toby Robson 01380 818666

07747022362
toby@blackandwhiteconservation.co.uk
www.blackandwhiteconservation.co.uk

42 Rochelle Court, Market
Lavington SN10 4AT

Bouquets, Arrangements, Plants & Fresh Flowers for all 
occasions Along with a Stylish range of home and gift 

ware at fantastic prices.

Tel : 01380 816268
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Calendar of Services in the Lavingtons, Cheverells & Easterton 
February 2015

Date Market 
Lavington

West Lavington Easterton Great Cheverell Little Cheverell

1st February
4th of Epiphany

 9.30 am Half 
Hour Service*

 9.30 am 
Parish 
Communion 

11.00 am 
Parish 
Communion

11.00 am 
Simple 
Celebration 
Communion

11.00 am 
Matins (BCP)

8th February
2nd before Lent

11.00 am 
United Service

9.30 am 
Parish 
Communion

11.00 am 
United 
Service at St 
Mary’s ML

4.00 pm 
Evensong 
(BCP)

8.00 am 
Holy 
Communion 
(BCP)

15th February
Next before Lent

9.30 am 
Parish 
Communion

8.00 am 
Holy 
Communion 
(BCP)

9.30 am 
Matins (BCP)

11.00 am 
Matins (BCP)

10.00 am 
Welcome to 
Worship

11.00 am 
Parish 
Communion 
(BCP)

Wednesday 18th 
February

Ash Wednesday

7.00 pm Ash 
Wednesday 
Service

22nd February
Lent 1

8.00 am Holy 
Communion 
(BCP)

9.00 am JAM 
Club (Old 
School)

9.30 am 
Thinking Day
Service
(Guides and 
Brownies)

11.00 am 
Parish 
Communion
(BCP)

Regular worship in our sister churches:  
9.00am St Joseph’s Roman Catholic Church, Littleton Panell
10.30am Trinity Church in the Community Hall Market Lavington
11.00am & 6.00pm Ebenezer Baptist Church West Lavington.

VILLAGE CARE 
West Lavington, Littleton Panell & Little Cheverell

TELEPHONE NUMBER IS 816826 Fro
m 

the
 R

ec
tor

y

Rector: Revd Canon James Campbell 
Tel. (01380) 816963
The Rectory,  14 Church Street, 
Market Lavington, 
Devizes, SN10 4DT.
lavingtonrector@gmail.com
Office email churchlavington@gmail.com

Dear Friends,

Mary and I were recently given a book of daily reflections written by Simon Guillebaud 
who has worked in Burundi for many years.

He tells the story of a rich man who enjoyed collecting rare works of art.  His son was 
tragically killed in Vietnam saving another soldier’s life.  Months later the man whose 
life was saved visited the grieving father and presented him with a painting he’d done: 
“Your son was my friend; I loved him.  He spoke so highly of you as a father.  It’s not 
great art, but I painted him one day in the jungle.  It’s for you.”  The father greatly 
treasured the painting of his son.

A few years later the rich man died and all his works of art were sold.  The auction 
began with the picture of the son.  The experts complained that it wasn’t real art.  The 
auctioneer asked for bids, but nobody responded.  Eventually, a frail old man who had 
been the deceased man’s gardener, offered $10; it was all he could afford.  There were 
no other bids; it was his.

With that, the auctioneer laid down his gavel and declared that the auction over; there 
was confusion and outrage.  He explained that the deceased man’s will stipulated that 
whoever bought the painting of the son would inherit the entire estate, including all the 
other paintings. “The man who took the son gets everything!”

Like the auctioneer, God asks today, “Who will take the son?”   Whoever takes the son 
gets everything.  As Jesus himself said, “God so loved the world that he gave his one 
and only Son, that whosoever believes in him shall not, perish but have eternal life.” 
(John 3:16).

James Campbell
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LITTLE CHEVERELL’S SPRING WALK
Get fit for the Spring and beat the Winter 
blues – join us on Sunday 22nd March 
2015 starting at 11.00 a.m. from the 
Village Hall in Little Cheverell.  Return there 
after a good walk for hot food and drinks at 
approximately 1.00 p.m.  Please bring your 
own wine and beer and we will provide the 
rest.  Everyone is welcome (not just those 
from Little Cheverell) including children, 
and well behaved dogs, on leads when 
necessary.  All this for just £9.00 per adult 
and £4.50 for children 12 and under.  Dogs 
are free.  If the walk is too much, then 
please join us for lunch only.  
To book your place, please telephone 
Helena Warnock on 813487 or e-mail 
helenawarnock@btinternet.com.  We can 
only fit so many into the Hall so please 
book early.  Proceeds in aid of the Village 
Hall.

 Village Hall Committee.
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LENT 2015
Do you pray?    Come and explore the 
subject further…

‘The Prayer Course’ devised by Pete 
Greig with 15 minute talk plus time for 
discussion, based on his best-selling 
book, ‘God on Mute - Engaging the Silence 
of Unanswered Prayer’  

WHEN 
Six Wednesday Evenings: 
25 February, 4 March, 11 March, 18 March, 
25 March, 1 April
8.00 – 9.30pm
WHERE 
At the Rectory, 14 Church Street, Market 
Lavington with coffee and cake.
WHO
All welcome; no prior expertise required.

For more details, contact Mary & James Campbell 
(816963) or Caroline & Mark Spindlow (813445)

ACKNOWLEDGEMENT
My thanks to Marlis Rawlins for the cover 
picture. Pictures of this nature about life 
within our villages are always welcome – 
and may be included if suitable.

Jim Hodges

DAUNTSEY’S SCHOOL HOSTS AN EVENING WITH SHABANA BASIJ-RASIKH
Shabana Basij-Rasikh is co-founder and President of the first all-girl boarding school 
in Kabul, Afghanistan. In 2008 SOLA started with four students. Today, 34 students 
aged 11 to 19 representing all major ethnic groups, religious sects and tribes, and 14 
out of 34 Afghan provinces attend SOLA's preparatory program in Kabul. In recognition 
of her work, Shabana was named by CNN's Leading Women among the most inspiring 
women of 2014.
Shabana will be speaking at 
7.30pm in the William Dauntsey 
Room, Dauntsey’s School on 
Monday 23rd February. 
If you would like to attend, please 
phone Dauntsey's reception 
(814500) to confirm a place.
For further details, please 
contact Demelza Hills: d.hills@
dauntseys.org

Shabana
Basij-Rasikh

SOLA
School of Leadership Afghanistan

BENEFICE  CHRISTMAS QUIZ
Thank you to everyone who bought a 
quiz this year.   There were 80 questions; 
Carol and David Part are the winners with 
a score of 64 1/2 marks, closely followed 
by Moirai Armstrong with 62.  By the time 
you read this they will have received their 
prizes! And we hope enjoyed them!
I feel it is time for someone else to have fun 
with our annual quiz and this has been my 
last one.   It isn’t a big task and I’m happy 
to do a handover if anyone would like to 
take it on.   It does raise a useful amount 
each year.

Henri Goggs
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Meetings held 3rd Wednesday of each month at 
West Lavington village hall at 7.15pm.

Why not come and see how our club can help you make the most of your garden.

Next Meeting: 
Wednesday February 18th
Subject: Peonies & Irises

Guest Speaker: Sue Applegate
Monthly Competition: Pot of Marmalade

Lavington & District 

Gardening Club

PASTRY BIRD FEEDERS – A REAL TWEET!

Don’t throw away any pastry off-cuts when baking. Mould 

them into different fun shapes (the kids will love to help). Press 

birdseed into the surface and make a hole for hanging before 

baking in the oven. The result is a selection of bird feeders to 

hang around the garden.

Gardening Tip

R e p a i r   C a f e
St Arbucks Cafe, Church Street,  Market Lavington

Bringing back the Mend-It culture! Saturday 7th February,  10am – 1pm 
Just turn up, no appointment needed

 Something broken? Torn? Come Apart? Stuck? Fallen Off? Not working?
Can we fix it? Yes we can! (hopefully)

All free, but donations welcome
clothes & textiles – buttons, tears, holes, hemsÎÎ
computers – from power supply to software failsÎÎ
electrical items – radio, toaster, hooversÎÎ
bric-a-brac – glass, china, woodÎÎ

Contact Beth at the Cafe or Sarah on 0789 094 0822  savvysalli@gmail.com

Event organised by Wiltshire 
Wildlife Trust, Devizes Freegle 

& St Arbucks who have 
volunteered their space.

WEST LAVINGTON VILLAGE HALL
This year is the Hall's 50th Anniversary. To mark this very special occasion the 
Committee will be holding a number of events throughout the year.

The first date for your diary will be a repeat of the very successful Spring Fayre to be 
held on Saturday April 11th from 10 a.m.-1 p.m.   More details to follow next month.
* * * * * * * * * * *
The Village Hall Committee seeks an individual familiar with Book Keeping to take 
an independent look at the Village Hall accounts. In order to comply with the Charity 
Commission rules, the individual cannot be a member of the Village Hall Committee; 
hence this plea for help. A formal audit is not required, simply an independent assurance 
that the accounts are sound. In terms of time taken, half a day per annum would 
probably cover the requirement. It would be good, but certainly not essential, to have 
someone from outside the hard core of folk that currently engage in voluntary work for 
the village.

If anyone would be willing to take on this fairly gentle task, please contact me. Thank 
you in anticipation.

Steve Barr, 818782 / 3 Fieldside
Village Hall Committee Chairman
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BLOOD DONING 2015
Support is always very good from our 
villages and allows the Team to rely on a 
good turnout and plenty of much needed 
blood to be collected.

Friday 		  20th February 
Thursday 	 28th May
Friday 		  30th October

All sessions take place in the Community 
Hall, Market Lavington,  and sessions run 
from 1.45 p.m. - 3.45 p.m., and 4.45 p.m. 
– 7.00 p.m.

Appointments can be booked 
and any queries to www.blood.

co.uk or 0300 123 23 

D & D COXHEAD
Dairy & Stores

Milk deliveries, mobile shop tours West 
Lavington and Cheverells Daily.

Littleton Panel      Tel. 01380 812314

Lindsey Wylie MInstChP
CHIROPODIST

SURGERY AND HOME VISITS

WEEKDAY, EVENING AND WEEKEND
APPOINTMENTS AVAILABLE

West Lavington  Tel. 01380 818841



News & Views, February 2015  

10

News & Views, February 2015  

11

Ne
ws

 &
 In

for
ma

tio
n

Ne
ws

 &
 In

for
ma

tio
n

DELICIOUS HOME 
COOKED

FROZEN MEALS AT 
SENSIBLE PRICES 

(Prices start from £1.00)
 01380 812284, mobile: 07584 090170

Email: acgrew@gmail.com

WEST LAVINGTON WEATHER 2014
Average Temperature for 2014			   11.9 C (53.4 F)
Average Temperature over 37 years		  10.47 C (50.8 F)
Total Rainfall for 2014				    1105.4 mm (43.5 ins)
Average Rainfall over 37 years			   920.3 mm (36.21 ins)
Driest Month (September)			   16.0 mm (0.62 ins)	
Wettest Month (January)				   217.2 mm (8.5 ins)
Wettest Day (January 4th)			   30.0 mm (1.18 ins)
Lowest Overnight Temperature (Dec 29th)		 -5.8 C (21.56 F)
Highest Daytime Temperature (July 17th)		  29.1 C (84.3 F)
Lowest Daytime Max. Temperature (Jan 30th)	 3.8 C (38.8 F)
Highest Wind Speed (February 12th)		  38.0 mph South Westerly
Lowest Barometric Pressure (March 3rd)		  980 mbs

To summarize – 2014 was the warmest year on my records of 37 years which is more 
apparent on a graph than a few figures on paper.
Not the wettest year but quite wet enough for most of us.
It may be of interest to note that there were no dry days in January and only one in 
February, a couple of months we probably won’t forget in a hurry.
Also no dry days in November but the rainfall total was only 109.6 mm (4.3 ins) 
compared with the January figure above .
Some fairly lengthily dry spells in June ,July and September so not all gloom.
The only snow fall was just a wet snow shower late on December 27th and depending 
on whose point of view as to whether that was good news or bad !  
Generally speaking we are very lucky in this village whatever the weather because of 
our geographical location.
As ever, my thanks to Michael Peet for his detailed and scrupulous recording of the 
local weather details - Editor

A LOCAL TREASURE
Tesco may be having troublesome times but we all know that over the last forty years, 
with the rise of the supermarkets,  most of the shops and services that we used to enjoy 
have disappeared without trace from our villages. Nevertheless it is worth recording that 
we have one family enterprise in Littleton Panell that has survived and still continues in 
its steadfast and unobtrusive way.
The Coxhead business (see our cover picture), which had been started in 1900 by 
James Topp, was taken over by his grandson, Bertie Coxhead, who had from the age 
of 11 been delivering the milk – in those early days by pail – and who continued to 
serve the needs of his customers until his death at the age of 81 in 1989. Bertie was 
an instantly recognisable figure with his white hair and even more luxuriant white 
moustache (rather like Mr Pastry for those who remember the early days of television). 
His 80th birthday in 1988 had been celebrated by an article in the Wiltshire Gazette, 
with a picture of him displaying his much loved cello on which, I was told, he played to 
celebrate the occasion.
At first, after his death, the business was shared by two of his sons, David and Jim, 
until 2006 when David took over, with sister Doreen running the shop in Littleton 
Panell. There can be few people in the local villages that have not seen the family van, 
Homestead Dairies, doing its daily rounds, visiting 60 households and delivering milk, 
fruit, vegetables, and other basic grocery necessities. Sometimes these are delivered 
to houses where the occupants are confined by age or disability to the premises, but, 
whatever the reason, his regularity offers reassurance and reliability. More than that, 
the Coxhead shop is much used for its ready supply of plants, cut flowers and compost. 
And why Homestead Dairies? Well, in the old days, they would milk 30 or more cows 
as well.
For those of us who are regularly visited by David, there is a great regard for the man 
himself; no fuss, no attempt to chat up the customers, no special offers brandished, 
just a simple operation simply carried out.
David has undertaken many other roles beyond the demands of Homestead Dairies. 
Gardening, farming, tending the churchyard and preparing the ground for burial have 
been but a few of the jobs he has done in his quiet way.
Like his father and so many of his seven siblings, David is, and always has been, a 
regular worshipper at and supporter of the Ebenezer Baptist Church. It is appropriate 
that we should record the affection and trust that all those who know him or are his 
customers share. To us he is indeed a local treasure.

Jim Hodges
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A CHANCE TO VOLUNTEER
Kick start 2015 with a new challenge!

Have you started on your New Year’s resolution? Let Volunteer Centre Wiltshire help 
you find an exciting new challenge to take on. Whether you are looking to support your 
community a few hours a month or a day a week, there is a volunteering opportunity that 
suits your interest! Here are just a few of the 1500 opportunities we have in Wiltshire: 

	Complementary Therapies/Beauty Treatments, Carer Support Wiltshire•	
	Visiting volunteer with dog/cat, Pets as Therapy •	
	Memory Awareness Volunteer, Alzheimer’s Support•	
	NHS Complaints Advocate Volunteer, SWAN Advocacy Volunteer•	

Have you set yourself a new resolution for this year? Volunteering can help you achieve 
those goals! If you are looking to spend more time outdoors, or meet new people, or 
improve your IT skills, we can help you find the right opportunity. 
Debbie got in touch with Volunteer Centre Wiltshire after being unemployed for some 
time due to ill health. She shared her experience with us: 
“I feel more positive going forward and I am looking forward to getting out and meeting 
new people.”
If you’d like to start volunteering get in touch and we can help find the best role for you. 
Visit our website: www.volunteercentrewiltshire.org.uk or call us on 0845 521 6224 
to talk to one of our Volunteering Advisers. Volunteer Centre Wiltshire is located in 
DEVELOP’s offices in Chippenham, 3 -4 New Road, SN15 1EJ. 

ONE HUNDRED YEARS AGO
February 1915

All Fairly Quiet on the Western Front

The 1st battalion of the Wiltshire Regiment were in the trenches at Kemmel, about six 
miles south west of Ypres, with regular periods of rest at Locre. Things remained fairly 
quiet, and although there was daily shelling or sniper fire, and a good deal of rifle fire at 
night, there were few casualties.

The 2nd Battalion of the Wiltshire Regiment was at Fleurbaix, in France. All was pretty 
quiet there too, but the battalion HQ at Fleurbaix was shelled on 19th February, and 
rendered uninhabitable. They took over a large house near the Brigade HQ the next day, 
but this was bombed on 22nd February, and three men were wounded.

There were no casualties from any of our villages during February.

Lyn Dyson 01380 813943  e-mail: lyndadyson@yahoo.co.uk

Technology Help 
and Support 

Tel 07515 360820

Home and Small Business IT Advice and Support•	
Networking with secure, reliable storage for •	
photos, multimedia and personal data
Apple and Windows Specialist •	
(25 Years Experience)
iPhone, iPad, Mac/Macbook repairs•	

CALLING ALL GUIDES, 
PAST AND PRESENT

Were you a member of 1st 
West Lavington Guide Unit?

Do you know someone who was?
We are 40 years old this year, and have 
decided to have a party,for current and 

as many past members as we can.
On Sunday 15th March at 

The Old School in
Market Lavington (our current 

home) from 1-5 p.m.
Please get in contact we 

Emma Sysum on
1stWLGuiders@gmail.com 

for more info

WARMINSTER MOBILE LIBRARY
February 3,17 March 3,17,31 April 14,28 

May 12,26 June 9,23
	 Great Cheverell	 Lay-by near school	  9.45-10.00
	 Great Cheverell	 The old school		  10.05-10.20
	 Littleton Panell	 Lay-by in High Street	 10.30-10.45
	 West Lavington	 School			   10.50-12.10

Senior Citizens lunch £7.95 (2 courses)
Lunchtime and Evening Meals
Skittle Alley    Function Room

Beer Garden - BBQ - Pétanque
Bed and Breakfast 

Outside Catering - Take-Away available 
www.greendragonlavington.co.uk

Email: sales@greendragonlavington.co.uk

The Green Dragon
High Street, Market Lavington

(813235)
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A MESSAGE FROM RICHARD GAMBLE 
Wiltshire Councillor for The Lavingtons & Erlestoke Division

Money seems to feature rather highly as a subject for consideration at this time of 
year. 
At one level you are (perhaps that should be “I am”) coping with the costs of Christmas 
which, like most good causes, does not come cheap. 
At another level, you may have just submitted your tax return and HMRC could be 
smiling at receipt of more of your hard-earned cash. 
It can be tough for businesses too. If you are a retailer, this is when you have to pay the 
suppliers of stock you may or may not have sold in the pre- or post-Christmas rush.
Money features equally large in the mind of the public sector, although the chemistry 
is slightly different. Public sector budgets work strictly to an annual cycle that runs (to 
all intents and purposes) from April in one year to March in the next year. As a general 
rule, any allocated funds not spent by the end of March cannot be carried over to the 
following year, so some public institutions may be found to be fairly extravagant in this 
season. I am an admirer of Prudence but, sadly, she sometime goes on holiday at this 
time of year. 
Of course, Wiltshire Council cannot be accused of extravagance and has saved some 
£100m of expenditure in the past few years by judicious management and without 
significant loss of services. The miracle is that we have done this while keeping Council 
Tax unchanged for 5 years. This represents a saving over the period of £782 pounds 
for a Band D property. So when you look at your bank statement, please consider how 
much worse it could have been if Wiltshire Council had not tightened its own belt over 
the period. 
More savings must be made in the year ahead and Wiltshire Council is now discussing 
the budget for 2015/16. We must tighten the belt by a further £30 million, which will be 
tough but not impossible. 
The public sector is sometimes accused of being flabby and self-indulgent but there 
is no doubt in my mind that financial discipline has made Wiltshire Council more fit for 
purpose. I only wish my own personal regime had been as effective in improving my 
physique!

You may contact me about this or any other matter by email to 
richard.gamble@wiltshire.gov.uk or by phone on 07762 018209.
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TURNERS OF ERLESTOKE
Repairs, Servicing & MOT Testing for all makes of cars

NEW & USED CAR SALES
Mon Fri:  8:30 - 5:30
Sat:          9:00 - 4:00Tel. 01380 830268

www.turnersgarage.skoda.co.uk

WEST LAVINGTON VILLAGE HALL HIRE RATES - 2015
Rates per hour
Day – 8 am-6 pm
Evening 6pm - 12

Weekday (Mon-Fri) Weekend (Sat & Sun) 

Local & Charity Other Local & 
Charity

Other

Hall -  Daytime £5.00 £7.00 £6.00 £9.00

Hall -  Evening £7.00 £9.00 £8.00 £11.00

Giles Meeting Room - Day £4.00 £5.00 £5.00 £6.00

Giles Meeting Room - Eve £5.00 £7.00 £6.00 £8.00

Changing Rooms Per Day (Casual Users) P.O.A. P.O.A.

Use of cooker in the kitchen - £5.00    Use of Stage Lights - £10.00
Telephone bookings to Lynne Rayner on 01380 812881.  •	
Email bookings to Lynne@movement4you.com. •	
Bookings must include event preparation and clear-up time•	
Local rates are for village clubs and societies, registered charities and local private hire only.•	
Minimum charge is for 2 hours.  A non-refundable deposit or booking fee of £10 is required to •	
secure a booking.
The deposit will be forfeited unless we are able to rebook that date.  •	
Please note - the above rates do not include heating.•	
The Playing Field (including pitches), for which there is no charge, must be booked even if the •	
Changing Rooms are not used.

The Domestic Appliance Re-cycling Charity.
Refurbished appliances at affordable prices 

with warranty 
Replacing your washing machine, dryer, fridge or electric cooker? Please 
donate your old machines to us so we can refurbish them for families in need. 
Wiltshire-wide collection and delivery service. 

Call us on (01380) 720200, 
Or visit our showroom at Hopton Park, Devizes

www.refurbiz.org                        Registered Charity Number 1107150
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WEST LAVINGTON PARISH COUNCIL
Members of the Council were sad to say goodbye to Michael Page at the end of 2014 as 
he stood down after 23 years as councillor, a number of those as Vice Chairman of the 
Council. Michael is well known for his service to the community, including as chairman 
of the Village Care & Link. He is succeeded by Mike Challinor who joins Mair Rowles 
as new Council members. Both have strong village ties and bring valuable experience to 
the Council. For over two decades before her retirement, Mair worked with the elderly 
as manager of Dauntsey House. Mike, who was born in the parish, is chairman of West 
Lavington Royal British Legion and a trustee of Dauntsey Almshouses charity. Mike’s father 
was a chairman of the Council and a signatory to the deed that created the Village Hall, 
which this year celebrates its 50th anniversary.

The Council is pleased to report that budget discussions for 2015/16 have resulted in a 
precept demand of £25,725.02. This is a Band D house equivalent of £57.28 and represents 
a 0% rise in the precept on last year.

As reported in the December/January magazine, the Council has received a payphone 
consultation from Wiltshire Council, acting on behalf of BT. Having provided usage data, 
BT has proposed that the kiosks in both Lavington Lane and Rutts Lane should either 
be discontinued or adopted by the parish for other purposes. Following community 
consultation, the Council wrote to Wiltshire Council stating that the Council wishes to adopt 
the kiosk at the junction of Rutts Lane and Church Street for the purpose of installing the 
last of our three defibrillators in the villages. The Council also objected to the proposal to 
remove the kiosk at the junction of Lavington Lane and the High Street. Several reasons 
were advanced for its retention, including its central position in the parish, its strategic 
road siting at an interconnecting bus route crossroads in central Wiltshire and the fact that 
it would become the only kiosk with public access in the whole parish for use, particularly 
by those residents without mobile phone ownership or availability. The outcome of the 
consultation will be advised once BT has responded.

Sandra Gamble, Chairman
You can now follow the Parish Council on Twitter- find us at www.

twitter.com/westlavingtonpc and keep in touch.
If you have ANY QUERIES, PLEASE CONTACT The Clerk to the Parish Council, 

Peter Baxter on 07734 483883 or clerkpc@sky.com
 Parish Website www.westlavington.info
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CHEVERELL MAGNA PARISH COUNCIL REPORT
The Parish Council wishes everyone a Happy, Healthy and Prosperous New year.
At the beginning of the January meeting a minute’s silence was held for all those members of our Parish 
who passed away during 2014. Thoughts are with all their families and friends.
Vacancy for a Parish Councillor: Following the recent resignation of a Parish Councillor, the council has 
unanimously co-opted Alan Thompson to the post with effect from February 2015. We welcome him to 
the council and look forward to his joining the team.
Dog Fouling: It has been brought to the council’s attention that the issue of dog fouling is becoming more 
prevalent in the village. The main issue concerns dog walkers picking up after their dog but then leaving 
the plastic bag of faeces in the nearest hedge rather than taking it to the nearest litter bin. This is still an 
offence and if reported to the dog warden and convicted it carries a fine of up to £1000. The dog warden 
has been notified of the issue and may visit the village unannounced to monitor the situation. 
Planning
14/11935/TCA – Amberley Cottage, 26 High Street – Tree works. The Parish Council has requested that 
the Tree Officer visit the site as some of the description of tree sizes on the application do not seem to 
be as per the actual tree size.
14/06395/FUL – Mill Farm Bungalow – Retrospective application for change of use of Dutch barns and 
cattle shed for storage undercover of caravans and small boat within redundant farmyard. 
15/00013/TCA – Manor Farm House 9 Church Road – Fell Conifer
The Parish Council raised no objection to the above two applications.
Gladman Planning Appeal: The Gladman appeal has been adjourned until the 5th, 6th and 10th to 13th 
of February 2015, starting at 10 a.m. at the Civic Centre in Trowbridge. 
The reasons for the adjournment are as follows: 

There is a need for a Habitat Regulation Assessment because there are Stone Curlews nesting within •	
4km (this is a planning requirement), 
Wiltshire Core Strategy Inspector Report has now been published and the 5 year land supply within in •	
it will have a bearing on this appeal, 
The Heritage impact.  The inspector has requested further information and long views, beyond •	
what is included in the landscape evidence of the development on the conservation area. Gladman 
Developments requested the adjournment to allow both parties to present their additional evidence.

The Parish Council expresses its sincere thanks to everyone who made the time to attend the first stage 
of the appeal and hope that your support will continue for the next stage from the 5th of February. If you 
require transport please contact Lynda Wearn.
Traffic Issues: Devizes Area Board have been supplied with the required information for them to write to 
the freight companies who regularly use Great Cheverell, asking them to try and find an alternative route 
if possible.
A request for a 30 mph limit on The Green (from the 20 mph signs to near the village entrance signs) 
is now an Area Board Issue (reference number 3756). It can be followed on the Devizes Area Board 
website.
Annual Parish Meeting: The Parish Council has decided to hold the village’s Annual Parish Meeting 
on Thursday 23rd April 2015 at 7 p.m. in the Pavilion on Witchcombe Close. Please put the date in 
your diary. We hope to have the new Community Area Youth Co-ordinator as the main speaker. More 
information to follow.

Next meeting of the Parish Council will take place on Monday 2nd February 2015 at 7.30pm at the 
Pavilion, Witchcombe close. 

Parish Council contact details, Mrs Anita Whittle, Clerk to Cheverell Magna Council, 18 Southay, 
Bratton, Westbury, BA13 4RT. Tel 01380 830765 or email parishcouncil@greatcheverell.org Pa
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DAUNTSEY ACADEMY PRIMARY SCHOOL
We hope everyone had a peaceful Christmas and enjoyed the 
New Year celebrations. It was lovely to see the children return to 
school energised and full of excitement with great memories of 
their holiday.

The teachers have been busy over the break planning lots of exciting learning 
opportunities for the forthcoming term.

The children thoroughly enjoyed an introduction to our new topic ‘What a Book’ with 
visits from Story Raiders! Characters from class books came into school and answered 
children’s questions.

Hazel and Alder Class became the first participants in the Devizes Decorative and Fine 
Arts Society’s Church Trail at All Saints Church, West Lavington. The children had fun 
finding out about the church, its architecture, history and furnishings. They especially 
enjoyed exploring parts of the church that they had never seen before. 

The Wiltshire Gardens Trust have very generously given our Garden Club a grant to 
replace the raised bed timbers.  A huge thank you for this much needed funding.

Mandy Francis
Admin. Asst.

Sc
ho

ols
 N

ew
s

NEWS FROM HOLY TRINITY 
C OF E  PRIMARY ACADEMY

Academic success
We were delighted to be ranked first in Wiltshire this year by the 
Times newspaper in its school league tables. This newspaper uses 
the same criteria as Ofsted for their judgements. We were also 
ranked in the top 600 schools in the country (including fee paying 
and state primary schools) by the Sunday Times – using highest 

attainment for their measure. It is a huge tribute to our immensely talented staff that we are 
able to reach these targets. And we are extremely lucky to work with such aspirational and 
dedicated children and their families. 
More importantly… 
Although academic success is extremely important, we are always just as delighted with 
other aspects of our children’s education and development. It is wonderful to see them 
growing into generous, truthful, responsible young people of great integrity. Each term, 
they choose a charity to support, and will fund raise enthusiastically to help those less 
fortunate than themselves. Last academic year, they “Bought Bricks” for an orphanage in 
India, which is linked to our school. Before Christmas, the children raised money to send 
a cow to Africa (or perhaps a sheep or donkey!). And this year they are working to raise 
funds for Wateraid, and hope to send ten water pumps to villages that have no access to 
clean water. Our children show a great sensitivity 
to the needs of others and it is a joy to us to see 
how readily they reach out to others who need 
support.
Christmas fun 
End-of-term was lovely, with handbells, recorder 
and choir concerts, the Christmas plays, 
Christmas party and quiet time for reflection. The 
whole school had a very moving carol service in 
St Peter’s Church in Great Cheverell in the last 
week of term. The children held LED candles, 
and sang beautifully, enjoying the re-telling of the 
timeless Christmas story. 
Bluebell Wood
The early signs of Spring are starting to show in 
our little on-site woodland, with bulbs just peeking 
up through the cold earth. We will soon have 
snowdrops and crocuses, and, in a few months, 
the bluebells which give the area its name. The 
children love this space and know they have to 
treat it with respect, as an important living habitat 
on our school field. 

look at our webpage where there is lots more information about our school. 
www.holy-trinity.co.uk. 
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Winter
By Fergus (Year 3)

In winter, I like
Some hot buttered toast

That’s what I like about winter most.

A warm, lovely sitting room
Where I can relax

Some wood in the fire
Chopped up by an axe.

The countdown to Christmas 
Seemed so long
And now its over

Christmas is gone. 

Happy New Year, Everyone! 

Tel. 01380 812270
Mobile 07824 448821

Formerly JLC General Building

Call 07817675801
Office 01380 813406

www.colour-flow.co.uk
colour.flow.decorators@gmail.com
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LAVINGTON PRE-SCHOOL
This term, at Lavington Pre-school, we are delighted to have 

3 new starters, Jack, Edee and Jessica; we welcome them 
and their families to our Pre-school.  Everyone has settled in 

well after the Christmas holiday and has come back refreshed 
and ready to have fun.

In term 3 the children’s investigations have been centred on 
‘Butterflies, dragons, and things that fly’ and it has inspired lots of 

imagination and creativity.  We have made a large painted dragon and 
butterfly for our wall display and we have made lots of flying animals using cardboard 
tubes and ribbon. We have heard stories about flying things and danced like butterflies 
in the classroom.  This term has also seen the introduction of Phonics sheets for the 
children who are getting ready to go to school in September this year.  This will prepare 
them for phonics in their Reception year. We will also be continuing to do our phonics 
sessions with all the children in the pre-school as part of our daily routine. 
We are planning lots of exciting visitors to the children before Easter. ACTIVE Trowbridge 
will be visiting us regularly throughout the term, as usual, and we also have visits 
planned from the police and Pippa from Mossy Green Feet.

TOP TIP:  As part of our monthly entry we have decided to incorporate a top tip to help 
extend your child’s learning and development.  Our Top Tip for this month ties in nicely 
with our theme of dragons and animals that fly and is from ‘Expressive arts and design: 
Being imaginative’ 40 – 60 months ‘Create imaginary words to describe, for example, 
monsters or other strong characters in stories and poems.’

2 YEAR OLD FUNDING:  In April 2014 the Government broadened the criteria for 2 
year old funding for up to 15 hours per week and you may now find that you fall into 
the eligibility criteria if you have a child between 24 - 36 months old.  If you think you 
might be eligible, you will need to complete a funding form: http://www.wiltshire.gov.
uk/early-years-better-2gether-funding.pdf
We currently have spaces available at our Outstanding Pre-schoo, if you would like to 
find out more information about us you can visit our website www.lavingtonpreschool.
org.uk or contact our Manager, 

Becky Gray, on (01380) 812551 or Email: info@lavingtonpreschool.org.uk
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We had our AGM at the beginning of 
January. This will be my last year as leader 
of the group. Barbara Wood has kindly 
agreed to do our accounts. Sandra Gamble 
will be freer now to help me more.

Ann Cowburn gave us a talk on the MU Caravan at Rockley Park at Poole. This is a 
wonderful caravan site, in a lovely setting. This caravan is there to help those who 
are badly in need of a break. If anyone knows of someone who would benefit from a 
holiday, do get in touch  with me and I can refer them and give them more details. 
  

Janet Hodges (812467)
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WEST LAVINGTON TWINNING ASSOCIATION
Yes I know we are twinned with St Pierre d’Autils in Northern France, 
but our recent fund raising event had a distinctly Eastern flavour, in 
more ways than one!
Our “Curry Evening” at West Lavington Village Hall was superbly 
organised by Sue Robson.
to whom many thanks, and the hall was decorated in Indian style.

The evening encompassed  demonstrations of Sari dressing for the ladies, Indian Food 
provided by Zeera Indian Take-away in Market 
Lavington, videos ranging from Classical 
Indian hand positions to full blown Bollywood 
dancing, Indian music and all washed down 
with Indian Beer (though some preferred to 
stick to good old Merlot).
More exciting events are due in 2015 in the 
middle of which is our weekend away in St 
Pierre. Why not join the Twinning Association  
and share in the fun?
Contact Malcolm Johnson email: blocker38@
hotmail.com or phone 818147.
P.S. we also hold French lessons for beginners 
and more advanced pupils every Monday 
evening at The Bridge Inn; these are open to 
non-members for a small fee.

Michael Page, Secretary (818510)
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Our Christmas meeting was very festive with mulled wine, 
a selection of nibbles (courtesy of M&S) and games. 
‘Everyone’s a winner’ took on a new meaning for our rather 
shambolic bingo. The numbers on the cards were not only 
grey on grey, but were not arranged in order. This led to a 
somewhat protracted game as visually challenged members 
frantically searched while the caller slowly related each 

numeral. As the game continued with no winners and only two balls left we realised we 
all had the same card - they had been photocopied. It didn’t matter though, as laughter, 
is as they say, the best medicine.

January was the ‘Resolutions’ meeting, which I dread. The WI resolutions usually state 
the obvious, such as ‘The WI asks HM Government not to employ children under the 
age of 5 to clean chimneys’. The only response is to agree. However, this resolution 
was to remove the distinction between medical and personal care in the care system. 
As the former is free and the latter isn’t, the NHS and local councils spend an inordinate 
amount of time and resources arguing the toss and in the middle are the patients and 
their family. We agreed that the current system was a waste of precious resources and 
gave families, medical and social staff unnecessary pressure and stress; effectively 
fighting each other when they should be working together.

The Programme Committee then gave a lively interpretation of ‘Ladies of the Lakes’, 
namely, Dorothy Wordsworth, Mary Hutchinson (Wordsworth’s wife and Dorothy’s 
childhood friend) and Beatrix Potter. Their lives reflected the times, full of privation as 
rural life became more harsh. The relationship between Dorothy and her brother was 
very close; some would say rather too close, but that was not entirely surprising as 
they had been raised separately and only met again when she was 16. A very enjoyable 
evening.

theWI
INSPIRING WOMEN
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BOOKMARK
Members revisited their childhood stories at the Christmas 
social in December (substituting ‘lashings of ginger beer’ 
for mulled wine!).  We now take this opportunity to wish 
everyone a fresh and healthy new year.
We began our January session by showing friendship and 
support for fellow member, Janet, whose husband, Derek Stamp, had tragically passed 
away. We were pleased she felt able to join us for our two January reads. These were 
Spilt Milk by Amanda Hodgkinson, a fictional chronicler of British women’s family lives 
in the mid-20th century and Ellen Feldman’s The Unwitting, a tale of two successful 
New York journalists whose lives are turned upside down on November 22nd, 1963. 
Spilt Milk was liked by some for its realistic descriptions of country life in rural Suffolk; 
something which others found a tad tedious. This novel was probably best summed up 
by Mary, who felt it was written in the style of Catherine Cookson, but was a stronger 
read; it scored 8 marks out of 10.  The Unwitting is part romance and part political 
thriller, mainly set in Manhattan during the cold war of the 1950s and 60s, and the book 
divided the group’s opinions. Although deemed a good story line with accurate detail, 
some members disliked the style of writing and others felt it ‘didn’t quite gel’. Therefore, 
despite three individual scores of 8, 8 and 9, this novel was awarded an average group 
rating of seven.  We rounded off our January session by finishing the wine (obviously) 
over a lively topical debate.  
Our reading group meets again at Great Cheverell’s Village Hall at 7.30 p.m. on 
Wednesday, 18th February.  The novels under discussion will be Susan Vreeland’s 
Luncheon of the Boating Party and The Enlightenment of Nina Finlay by Andrea Gillies. 
Please feel free to look us up on Cheverell’s parish website or email Hild Marrow at 
hildward@tiscali.co.uk

Hild Marrow

Will Ford - Thatcher
From repairs to complete re-thatch

Traditional Craftsmanship
Long Straw, Combed Wheat Reed

Free Estimates and Advice

Mob: 0777 998 3888
willfordthatching@hotmail.co.uk

ABC 
AIRPORT SERVICES

Taxi Transfers to all Airports
Ferry Ports

Long Distance Meetings
01380 813657 

garymac2@sky.com  

Extensive menu including light bites
Real Ales, Beer Garden, Skittle Team, Pool Table, Sky Sports, 

Log Fires, Dog Friendly. Function room for hire.
Opening Times: 11 a.m. - 3 p.m. & 5-11 p.m. - Monday-Thursday

	 12-11 p.m. -  Friday  Saturday, & Sunday	

The Churchill Arms - 01380 812287, mobile 07854707399

CarverySunday

HomeMade
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There was a good turnout for our first talk of 2015, 
Keeping hens in the garden.  Our speaker Charlotte 
Popescue started off by keeping just four chickens in 
her Wiltshire garden. Now she has fifty chickens that 
have the run of her garden and an adjacent field. She 

has a large selection of breeds and they are all shapes and sizes. Charlotte showed 
us pictures of some of her hens and cockerels.  Some had come from breeders and 
others were rescues from battery farms. Many were purchased at the monthly poultry 
market in Salisbury. As Charlotte showed each variety she gave a summary of the 
breed characteristics, tendency towards broodiness, colour of the eggs etc.
We learned that hens like grass and it is from grass that they get the xanthophyll that 
gives the egg yolk its characteristic yellow colour. They love picking through leaf litter 
and they quickly learn to come to the back door for treats. You are not allowed to feed 
kitchen scraps to hens but you can feed them things that you have grown in your 
garden, such as fruit and vegetables. They need access to shelter from the weather 
and predators and to shade from hot sunshine. And they need a supply of grit to aid 
digestion. They need  places where they can take a dust bath to prevent mites. They 
need a constant source of fresh drinking water and they need feeding with  layers 
pellets or mixed poultry corn. They need places where they can perch. If you do not 
want to be searching the entire garden for eggs you need to supply nest boxes.
 Hens will eat slugs and snails, earwigs, wood lice and other garden pests. They will 
also eat your vegetables unless you fence them off. They may curl up in your prize 
border and squash the plants and they will perch on your patio tables and chairs 
so that you will have to clean them before you sit down. There are shelters to build, 
feeding to be done, eggs to collect, broody hens to be observed and protected, and 
other responsibilities  and expenses involved in chicken ownership. But hens will look 
beautiful in your garden and keep you supplied with fresh eggs.  
 Charlotte Popescue, through her years of experience, has become a sought after 
writer and speaker on the topic of keeping hens. She also sells eggs and some of 
the rare breed chickens she has raised. Charlotte is an interesting and knowledgeable 
ambassador for keeping chickens.
There was a lively discussion about predators. Foxes are a big problem for local poultry 
owners. Charlotte enlists the help of a local gamekeeper to deal with hers. Electric 
fences seem to work with some smaller gardens.
Our next meeting  is on Tuesday 10th February. Geoff Hobson will give a talk entitled 
Easy Orchids. You are invited to bring in your own orchids for help with problems and 
advice on pruning and repotting etc. Geoff has been involved in horticulture for 50 
years and with orchids for 25 years.  Meet at 7.15pm for 7.30pm at Great Cheverell 
Village Hall.  New members are always welcome.
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WORTON AND CHEVERELL F.C.
‘The Badgers’

Since our last publication the Christmas break and numerous game 
postponements means that there is not a lot of reporting this month. 
This is with the exception of the Sunday Adult team who continue to 
perform well in their league with 2 very good away wins in January 
so far : 1-5 against FC North Wiltshire, and 0-8 against the Mallard 
FC.

Below are some interesting trivia you may find interesting on the English Premier League 
today (current at start of season):

	Of the 10 players to take 10 or more penalties, Leighton Baines (Everton superstar), •	
is the only one to score with each one.
	Jamie Carragher scored as many goals for Spurs as he did for Liverpool (own •	
goals…..could only happen to a Liverpool player…)
	Only 5 players have scored a hat-trick coming on as a substitute in a game: Lukaku •	
(Everton), Solskjaer, Hasselbaink, Earnshaw, Adebayor.
	57% of the teams being promoted to the top flight through play-offs have been •	
relegated the following season.
	February 2003, Man Utd v Fulham, was the last game where no substitutes were •	
used.  (Before August 1965 substitutes were not allowed in English football).
	Everton have competed in the top flight of English football for a record 111 seasons, •	
playing more league games than any other team.
	Worton and Cheverell FC ‘The Badgers’ – are one of the top flight Village teams in the •	
area.

Steve Dagnall 01380-72796

Need to get to the RUH?  
Live in west Wiltshire?

Book Connect2 for work,  
appointments or visiting.
To book call 08456 525255 option   2   
For information 01380 860100
To contact us from the hospital dial 1444 from any hospital extension.
Connect at Erlestoke or Great Cheverell to use this service.
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FEBRUARY AT TRINITY CHURCH IN THE COMMUNITY HALL 
Sunday 1st 	 10.30 am 	 St Andrew’s Church, Long Street Devizes
					     Rev Jean Simmonds
Sunday 8th	 11.00 am 	 United Service at St Mary’s, Market Lavington
Sunday 15th 	 10.30 am	 Miss Janet Ruddick
Sunday 22nd 1	 0.30 am		 Mrs Izzy Smears
St.Arbucks Opening Hours  (078 7669 3620)

Monday 1.30 pm – 4.30 pm	 Tuesday 10 am – 4.30 pm
Wednesday 10 am – 4.30 pm	 Thursday  CLOSED
Friday 10 am – 5 pm		  Saturday 9.30 am – 12.30 pm
New stock of greetings cards with scripture texts now on display.
Toasted sandwiches, filled rolls and tasty soup. Hot drinks and some new ice cream 
flavours for the New Year.
On Friday 6th February St.Arbucks is pleased to welcome “Casual Cuppa”.  “Casual 
Cuppa” at St.Arbucks is on the first Friday morning of every month 10 am to 12 noon.

Saturday 7th February at St.Arbucks- Repair Café- 10 am to 1 pm. 
Bring along anything you have which might have a longer useful life with a little care 
and attention, rather than throwing it away. We hope that we will be able to show you 
how to make repairs in the future.

BENEFICE 200 CLUB
The draw  for December was done by Elisabeth Holford on behalf of West Lavington.
The winner was Bob Young of Market Lavington.  Second was Hazel Jennings of 
West Lavington – a just reward for having done years as Draw ticket seller in West 
Lavington.
The first draw for the new set of ticket holders was done by my wife, Henrietta, 
celebrating her return from hospital.  The well deserved winner of the £40 first prize 
is David Dyer of Market Lavington Post Office; and of the £20 second prize is Stella 
Wilson of Great Cheverell.

Quentin Goggs, Benefice Treasurer

FUNERALS
Our thoughts and prayers are with all 

who have recently been bereaved.

Una SHEPPARD died on 13th 
November 2014 at BUPA Market 
Lavington, aged 90 years. Her funeral at 
West Wiltshire Crematorium took place 
on 28th November 2014.

Thomas (Tom) Douglas SHARP of 
West Park Farm, Market Lavington died 
on 27th November 2014, aged 91 years. 
A service of Thanksgiving was held at St 
Mary’s Church, Market Lavington after 
cremation on 4th December 2014.

BAPTISMS
Bella Sophie HEATH of Market 

Lavington was baptised on 20th 
December 2014 at All Saints’ Church, 
West Lavington, by Rev James 
Campbell.	

Be
ne

fic
e N

ew
s

Be
ne

fic
e N

ew
s

PICTURE FRAMING
Cheaper than the Highstreet!

I provide a professional service with
top quality materials.

Visit my Studio in West Lavington
for free advice and quote.

Call Clare on: 01380 818857or 07957870000

Flowers • Weddings & Events • Funerals
Corporate • Flower School • Gifts

Come and visit us at
Ammi flowers LLP

13 Maryport Street Devizes Wiltshire SN10 1AH
p. 01380 722925   f. 01380 739572

www.ammi-flowers.com

Seasoned Hardwood 
Barn Stored Logs and 

Bagged Kindling Available 
throughout the year

Call 01380 827253
Mobile 07885 372385

Escape to Lyme Regis
Small 2nd floor apartment available to rent

Great for mid week breaks
 & weekend getaways!

Sleeps 1-3, sea views & parking
Contact Jilly Hazleton

Tel 01380812302/07779749314
Email: jillyhazleton@hotmail.com

JOIN FindMyHeatingOil AND SAVE MONEY
on your supply of domestic heating delivered to your door

An established group  with members in local villages, we can supply to you direct
With the price of oil increasing, we can get you a discount every time!

Interested? 
Call Chris on 818724 or 07940 873095  email chris@findmyheatingoil.co.uk
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EBENEZER BAPTIST CHURCH 
Free Speech

The world is still reeling from the murder of twelve people at Charlie Hebdo magazine 
in Paris by Islamic terrorists. The atrocity has prompted debate on the extent and 
limits of free speech. Some are of the opinion that  more or less anything goes. Others 
have said that religious beliefs should not be held up to public scrutiny, much less 
ridiculed. Where do Christians stand on this?  We are certainly willing for our beliefs 
to be examined and challenged. We invite investigation of the historical claims of 
our faith such as the bodily resurrection of Jesus. We’re up for robust and searching 
discussion of the Christian faith. We can even  cope with our beliefs being satirised 
and ridiculed. The claim of Jesus  to be the Son of God was mercilessly mocked when 
he was crucified. His response? Jesus prayed, ‘Father forgive them, they do not know 
what they are doing.’ 
 
Christians enjoy the right to proclaim and practise their faith in this country. We are 
happy that the same right is extended to people of other faiths and that people with 
no faith are also free to express their views. The open exchange of ideas in a free and 
tolerant society is to be valued and preserved. The publication of offensive cartoons of 
depicting religious figures should not be made illegal. Free speech carries with it the 
possibility that someone may say something with which we may disagree, or even find 
insulting. We just have to be thick skinned enough to cope with that. But I for one can’t 
say, ‘Je suis Charlie’. The Bible encourages Christians to ‘speak the truth in love’ and 
that means avoiding being gratuitously offensive just for the sake of it.  Believers want 
free speech that we may speak the truth that sets us free.  

Pastor: Guy Davies
www.providence-ebenezer.org.uk

 
Events:

Coffee Morning, join us for a cuppa and a chat, 1st Saturday of the month, 10am-12 •	
noon. 
‘Knit & Chat’ women’s meeting, 4th Monday of the month, from 2.30pm. •	

MAGAZINE DATES
PLEASE NOTE  - DATE FOR HANDING IN COPY IS 

ALWAYS THE 20TH 
Copy for MARCH to reach Jim Hodges by FEBRUARY 20th

at Cliffe Farm Cottage, 23 Stibb Hill, West Lavington SN10 4LQ
Copy by e-mail should be sent to: hjhodges2011@btinternet.com 

STEPH. HONEYCHURCH
Cakes, Breads, Patisserie

Lunches, Buffets, Freezer Meals
Fine handmade foods for all occasions

Townsend Garden Centre, 
Devizes SN10 2BB

Tel 01980 630573 Mobile 0794 4092484

Contact Bronwen Matters on 01380 816133
Carter’s Rise, Pagnell Lane, Littleton Panell

No Smoking

Bed &
Breakfast

La Motte
Bed and Breakfast

2 Sunnyside, West Lavington.
Tel 01380 813178

lyndalangley2018@btinternet.com
www.devizesbandb.co.uk

Bed & Breakfast
Brookfields, Duck Street

West Lavington
Tel. 01380 813092

Mobile 07973 385336 
bomileshobbs@btinternet.com

Home Boarding for Dogs
Home from Home boarding for your dog(s) 

whilst you holiday/in hospital/moving house.
Your dog will live with us as part of our family.  

Caring animal lovers.
Very large safe garden and lots of country walks.

Licensed by Wiltshire Council.
Fully insured.

Please ring for leaflet.
01380 816919  

e-mail T15SUS@aol.com

 
 

RAY BRUCE CARPETS
OFFERING A SUPPLY AND FIT SERVICE,
CHOOSING IN THE COMFORT OF YOUR 

OWN HOME. 
I HAVE 40 YRS EXPERIENCE.

01380 813869
07813 192557
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Providing a choice of 
funerals and memorials 
to suit all budgets.

For details of your local 
branch or to arrange a 
home visit please call

01380 723883

Here for you, 
whenever you 

need us,
24 hours a day.

www.johnstuartfunerals.co.uk

Carina Palmer
BVSc MRCVS

Eastcott Farm
Eastcott, Devizes

Wiltshire SN10 4PJ
01380 813202

Opening Hours
Monday & Tuesday 9am - 1pm  2 - 6pm
Wednesday	     9am - 1pm
Thursday & Friday  9am - 1pm  2 - 6pm
Saturday 	     9am - 12 noon

Consultations by appointment only
24 hr Emergency Service

North Cornwall
Sleeps 6 / 8, Fully Equipped cottage

Large Garden & Parking
HOLIDAYS & SHORT BREAKS

Tel 01380 813092
bomileshobbs@btinternet.com

www.helemillcottage.co.uk

French Polishing, Repairs
Traditional Finishes

Paint Finishes
Site Work (floors, staircases, panelling)

Antique Restoration  
All types of work undertaken

For a friendly, professional service. contact 
Tim Perrett on:

Home 01380 813788; Mobile 07884061264
E-Mail timjperrett@hotmail.com

The Bell Inn
Great Cheverell

Excellent home cooked food in a friendly 
atmosphere.

Full menu served every day
Traditional Roasts on Sundays

Open Log Fire
3 B&B Rooms, 4****

“THURSDAY SIZZLE STEAK NIGHT”
BUY ONE GET ONE FREE!

Get two 8oz peppered Rump Steaks cooked the way 
you like it with fries, tomato & onion rings served on 

a hot sizzling platter
FOR ONLY £15.95

Call to book on: 01380 813277

Have you thought 
of starting your 

family tree?
Lyn Dyson & BeckyWells 

Genealogy Services
Expert help available for all 

family history research.  Affordable fees
1 Dauntsey Court, West Lavington

Tel 01380 813943 
www.dwgenealogyservices.com

DWR SERVICES
All Plumbing work – Bathroom 

Refurbishment etc.
Other general maintenance 

work carried out
01380 813279 or 07855 300935

HYPNOTHERAPY can help you with

SMOKING, WEIGHT, STRESS, 
ANXIETY, PHOBIAS and much more

at RIVENDELL
in Market Lavington

Call 01380 816077
e mail pat.scott@rivendellcentre.com

STRUGGLING TO GET TO WORK?
If you or someone you know is over 16 and cannot access a job because of transport problems 
then the Wiltshire Wheels to Work scheme may be able to help.
Wiltshire Wheels to Work is a scheme which provides 50cc scooters, rider training and equipment 
on a short-term, not-for-profit basis to local people who would otherwise be unable to access 
work or work-based learning in Wiltshire.

The scheme is run by local communities’ charity Community First. 
For more information about the Wheels to Work scheme please visit www.communityfirst.org.uk/
Wheels-to-work.htm or call (01380) 722475 and ask for Liam Tatton-Bennett or Sheila Martin.

WESTVIEW PLUMBING

Domestic Plumbing - Plastering - Tiling
Bathroom & Kitchen Fitting

FRIENDLY, LOCAL AND EXPERIENCED
Jim Baker 07710 961335

01380 828092

Bridal Hair
Dressing Long Hair

for wedings, balls 
& special occaisions

Great Cheverell
Telephone: 01380 813356

PROPERTY AND GARDEN 
MAINTENANCE SERVICES

No Job Too Small, Covering All Aspects of 
House / Building (interior & exterior) work, 

and Garden Care / Upkeep.
References On Request. Call Gary on,

TEL:- 01380 813920 OR 07970594390

15 - 19 High Street, 
West Lavington

Tel. 01380 816581
Open 7 Days a week from 6:00am to 9:00pm

Wide range of services - Lotto, Paypoint, Fresh Local Fruit and 
Vegetables, Newspapers - and fantastic offers

“Don’t Shiver – We Deliver!”

Seasoned Hard Wood Logs
Loads available

Call James 850312 or 
07970781828

CHRIS FLOWER PLASTERING Ltd
Covering all aspects of plastering,

Specialising in traditional lime mortar application

1 The Clays, 
Market Lavington
Home: 812914 
Mobile: 07736070678

chrisflower@hotmail.co.uk
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DAY LEWIS PHARMACY
The Country Pharmacy
Market Lavington

Open 9:00 am to 1:00 pm 
& 2:00 pm to 6:00 pm weekdays

Half Day Saturday, Close 12:00 noon

Tel. 01380 813395

DOMESTIC APPLIANCE ENGINEER
WASHING MACHINE/COOKERS/DRIERS

SERVICE & REPAIRS
TEL: 01380 723279

MOBILE: 07970 117023

TONY PARSONSM.EDWARDS BRICKWORK LTD
Extensions, Patios & Garden Walls

13 Riverside Park
Upavon SN9 6DS
01980 630019
MOBILE 07977316193

ROSE & CROWN
Tilshead

Warmest Welcome in Wiltshire
Freshly cooked Food

Available Seven days a week
Including Lunchtimes

And every evening except Sunday evening

01980 621062

  

07880 439394

Feeling lethargic?

Struggling to lose those extra pounds?
Sign up today for one-to-one training sessions and receive 

expert advice and effective results

Adam Freeman

If you want someone local who can discuss 
your ideas, draw your plans and assist with 
Planning & Building Regulations approval.

Drop me an email or give me a call
martin@martin-carroll.co.uk

office: 01380 818337 mobile: 07971 865661

Martin Carroll
Architectural Services

Domestic & Commercial 
Cleaning & Ironing Service

Good, honest and flexible 
cleaning services for Devizes 

and the surrounding area.
Rates start as low as £10/ph

For a quote call 01380 818388 or
email: info@funkyrabbitcleaning.co.uk

www.funkyrabbitcleaning.co.uk


